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Our Mission 
To build confident faith in God, to encourage Christian growth and to strengthen community life in Jersey 
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Prayer for the Week: November (Helen Higginson) 

 

Week of 5 November 
Grant us oh God, a greater obedience to your 
will, a more fervent love for our neighbour 
and a stronger thirst for your word; through 
Christ our Lord. Amen 
 

Week of 12 November 
God of peace, breathe on this fractured world and heal 
the divisions that grow daily wider. Breathe on those 
who hate, opening the clenched fist that it might 
embrace . Breathe on the influential, that their power 
might be used for the common good of all. God of 
peace breathe on this fractured world. 

  

Week of 19 November 
Holy God, in the sign of the rainbow you 
promised life to all people, each one 
wonderfully made in your image. Lead us to 
fullness of life, which is your will and your 
gift, through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen 

Week of 26 November 
Lord Jesus may we feel your presence in all we do 
today. Help us feel calm when we feel anxious and 
strong when we feel weak. When the day is done may 
we feel at peace in your presence. Amen 

 

A Prayer for New Places for New People 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St Helier Methodist Centre Food Bank 
 

We would like to thank everyone who contributed to the Foodbank through their recent Harvest services 
and those who continue to contribute on an ongoing basis, all donations are very much appreciated.  All 
referrals come via Citizens Advice Jersey and due to the current financial crisis the demand on the 
foodbank and the need for electricity vouchers is increasing each month.  For your information: 
 

 ̄ Compared to 2022 (12 months) where we had 131 applicants 
for food and electricity vouchers, we have seen 143 applicants 
so far this year (9 months) an increase of around 33% 

 ̄ In 2022 (12 months) we gave out 181 bags of food compared 
to this year we have given out 189 bags of food already 
(9 months), increase of 25% 

 ̄ In 2022 (12 months) we gave out £2,300 of electricity 
vouchers and so far (9 months) we have given out £2,530, an 
increase of around 35% 

 

We understand that times are hard for so many people but we would really appreciate any support you 
can give going forward.  We are always looking for tins or packet foods that have a long shelf life, especially 
tinned meats, tinned fruit, cereals, packets of crackers and biscuits. 
 

Thank you everyone.  Best wishes, Julie Noel (SHMC Administrator)  

God of love, God for all, your purposes are more beautiful than we can possibly imagine. 
Fill us with your Holy Spirit. 
Help us to let go of all that holds us back. 
Open our lives and our churches to new seasons of humility and faith, of change and growth. 
Shake us up with the Good News of Jesus and show us the way. 
Amen 
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Kairos Arts 
 

Creativity Festival 
 

   
 
There will be a café run by St AndrewΩs, craft stalls to buy locally produced Christmas gifts by local artisans, 
YŀƛǊƻǎ !ǊǘǎΩ pop-up shop of ethical handmade products, the launch of their Bolivia fundraising target and 
four workshops that are available to pre-book. Workshops cost £10 per person. All under 18s need to be 
accompanied by an adult. There are two cardmaking workshops led by Lou Hicklin in the morning, then 
learn to weave on a loom with Dianah Le Huray in the afternoon and last of all ΨYou want to make art but 
don't know where to start?Ω with Jo Creavy.   
 

Advent Concert 
 

The annual Advent Concert in aid of Kairos Arts' 
March 2024 trip to Bolivia will take place on 
Saturday 2 December ,7.30pm at St Helier 
Methodist Centre.  
 
Amity Singers and Cathy Sara will prepare our 
hearts and minds for this special season with 
beautiful words and music. Tickets on the door 
£15. 
 
https://www.kairosarts.org/  
 
 

  

https://www.kairosarts.org/
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St Helier Methodist Centre 
 

 
 

During the holiday we had two pop-ƛƴ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀǘ {Ia/Φ ¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǿŀǎ ΨDƻŘ ƳŀŘŜ ƻǳǊ 
ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ƭƻƻƪ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƛǘΩΦ {ƻ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƻ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǿŜ ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƭƻƻƪ ŀŦǘŜǊ 
DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƭŘ ōȅ ǊŜŎȅŎƭƛƴƎΣ ǊŜǳǎƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŘǳŎƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǳǎŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ Řŀƛƭȅ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ  
 

In our cafe we had our craft area where families made trees and flowers with tissue paper, painted animal 
faces, and made bugs out of pegs and pipe cleaners and so much more. We then used all of these crafts to 
make the wall display in the Church.  A great community project.  
 

The centre of the wall display represents the world and all that is on it; people, animals, bugs, flowers and 
trees etc.  Around the outside are animals asking us to reduce the rubbish we create, to not destroy their 
habitats. To Recycle, reuse and reduce whenever we can. 
 

The most important point here ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ΨƻǳǊ Řǳǘȅ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ŀŦǘŜǊ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƭŘΩ όDŜƴŜǎƛǎ нΥмрύ {ƻ ƭŜǘΩs all do 
what we can!  
 

Ellen Davey and Sue de Gruchy 
 

The Les Freres Cross 
 
Many of you will remember the wooden cross at Les 
Freres.  The new owners wondered if any of the churches in 
our Circuit would like to have it.  With its special connections 
to our local Methodist history, please let Audrey know if you 
think you could give it a home in your church. 
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Being Circuit: Chris OõHagan 
 

Joining the Sunday School at the tender age of 3 in Manchester, Chris has always been a Methodist.  Her 
first formal role was as a sǘŜǿŀǊŘ ƛƴ ƘŜǊ плΩǎ in a combined church with two buildings and two 
congregations - Afro-Caribbean and white English working class communities.  Over time she watched as 
the two congregations melded together through getting to know each other and respectƛƴƎ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 
background and traditions.   
 

Some 12 years ago, on a Christmas visit to her daughter 
Claire she so enjoyed the Midnight Communion service 
at Bethesda, alongside Val Macready, that she decided 
that if ever she moved to Jersey, that would be her 
church!  And so 6 years ago Chris and her Ulsterman 
husband Donal ΨƛƳmƛƎǊŀǘŜŘΩ ǘo live with her daughter 
and husband Barry in a quiet St Ouen lane.  The only 
minor disturbance was from ΨŦŜǊŀƭΩ ǇŜŀŎƻŎƪǎ or next 
ŘƻƻǊΩǎ ǊƘŜŀΣ Guernsey goats and geese until Storm 
Ciarán ripped apart and ransacked their recently tidied and reorganised two sheds last week.   
 

With a grounding in adult community education and then human resources at Co-
operative Financial Services in Manchester, Chris relieved Val of the ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ōŀǘƻƴ 
some 3 years ago.  Although initially challenging, Rev Danny helped her master a new 
accounting package.  Richard Quenault soon spotted how her skills could add value to 
the Circuit Stewards team, which she joined formally in March.  Chris has otherwise 
immersed herself in Island life, volunteering for the National Trust (as a guide at the 
Georgian House in New Street and at Le Quetivel Mill) ŀƴŘ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ ŦƻǊ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ²LΦ  
For some time she was also responsible for the Primary Art Section at the Eisteddfod. 
 

The wording in ChriǎΩǎ embroidered 
ǎŀƳǇƭŜǊ ǎǳƳǎ ǳǇ ƘŜǊ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ Ψŀƭƭ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƴŜŜŘƭŜΩΦ  Proverbs 31: 
13 - She seeketh wool and flax and worketh willingly with her 
hands.   
 

/ƘǊƛǎΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ άǿŀǎ ŀ ǎŜǿŜǊέΣ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƘŜǊ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ 
coats to bonnets and Chris was handed her first knitting 
needles at the age of 3.  Her mother owned a wool shop and 
the young Chris earned pocket money knitting little 
garments for sale in the shop.  Later in life Claire nominated 
her Mum for and she was awarded a Blue Peter badge for 
knitting an Icelandic sweater for a crofter in Iona, whose vital statistics called for a very large quantity of 
wool!  (Chris, Donal and Claire have spent at least 30 Easters in Iona, plus many trips at other times of the 
year.)  
 

.ǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ōŜ άŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎέ, Chris is unable to relax 
watching television without some needles or project to keep her hands 
busy.  In the past it was knitting or crocheting (blankets for charity, 
waistcoats etc) but currently she is French knitting ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ ΨǘƛƴǎŜƭΩ 
in jewel colours for the ²L ǘǊŜŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
Christmas Tree Festival in early December.   
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Unfortunately ǎƘŜ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ōŜŘǎ ƻǊ ǿŀƭƭ space to display and enjoy her wide range of 
patchwork and appliqued quilts!   
 

     
 

Chris hand-makes Christmas and special birthday cards, sometimes with intricate embroidery or patchwork 
designs and tiny, complex fabric boxes requiring high precision and accuracy 
 

       
 

The first two cushions above are embroidered or tapestry and she made the third ŦǊƻƳ ƘŜǊ 5ŀŘΩǎ ǘƛŜǎ ŀǎ ŀ 
touching gift to her Mum.  Pride of place is given to her upholstered stool made from Donegal tweed.   
   

What does she enjoy most about her craft projects?  The creativity, 
switching off from other things in life, being in a class with like-minded 
people from whom she learns or making something with relaxing music 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘΦ  {ƘŜ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǘŜƴŘ ǘƻ ŜƴǘŜǊ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴǎΣ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ 
she has displayed ƘŜǊ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘƛƻƴǎ όǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ άƴƻ 
ǎǘƛǘŎƘ ǇƻƭƛŎŜέΗύΦ   
 

/ƘǊƛǎΩǎ one remaining ambition is to try out china painting so if anyone 
can complete the circle of crafts for this artistic lady, please contact her 
direct or through the Circuit Office. 
  


